MUSE *

Board of Trustees Meeting

June 23, 2005

Minutes (Approved 8/14/05)

1) Call to Order:

Mina called the meeting to order at 10:02. Trustees present were Ron Bowman,  Mina Cohen, Deena Zarlin, Anne Ruprecht, Pamela Graham, and Don Kirkpatrick. Others present were Jessica Grinberg, Ray Alarcon, Ann Birdsell, Lucinda Clark, Charlie Acker, Rod Jones, & Cal Winslow

2) Minutes:  (MSC Ron, Anne) To approve the meetings of 5/26/05 as distributed. 

3) Financial Report: Lucinda presented May Financial Reports for MUSE and Corvette Summer. The Beginning Balance for MUSE was $28,572.98 with disbursements totaling $8,589.27 and deposits totaling $11,656.13, With interest earned of $28.87, the Ending Balance was $36,268.30. Restricted MUSE moneys totaled $30,804.43. The Big Fun Fair receipts to be deposited in June. Some Inn money is yet to be turned in from the Toast To Schools activity but the Net Profit at this time is $1,303.73. The Big Fun Fair exceeded all expectations with a gross income of $18,092.13, expenses of $7974.45 for a total net profit of $10,117.68.

The Corvette Summer Account had a Beginning Balance of $72,341.42. Disbursements were $67,580.11 and including a $500 bank deposit correction, Deposits were $19,983, With interest earned of $50.96, the ending Balance was $23,581.56.  Mina reported that a year end accounting of grants identified unspent funds of $938.47 which will be redeposited  in the MUSE account. An amount of $1577.48 in possible unspent funds is still pending further accounting. Deena suggested that the accounting mechanism for grants be reviewed to possibly eliminate the work of chasing down grant expenditures. (This might be a change on the grant application form)

4) Correspondence: There was no correspondence but Mina reported on the presentation at the last MUSD Board meeting where the work of MUSE was given warm recognition.

5) Committee Reports:


a) Fun Fair:  It was reported that the Big Fun Fair held on Sunday, June 4 was by far the most successful activity ever. It was not only a huge financial success but many people commented  that it was a wonderful community event as well. Helena and her committee are to be congratulated on their hard work. Ron indicated that he had been contacted with a request that the Fun Fair have its own web site. The request included reserving the domain name of bigfunfair.ord for $75.00. This elicited considerable discussion. There appeared to be general agreement that  the MUSE web site needs some restructuring  to include “tabs” for each of the  major ongoing fund raising activities.  

MSC Ron/Anne) To authorize the expenditure of $75.00 to reserve the domain name of bigfunfair.org and to establish a bigfunfair.org link from the MUSE web site.

b) Corvette Challenge Grant:  Mina announced that a check would soon be in the mail from the Community Foundation for this grant.


c) Save the Music: The David Grisman Quintet have  agreed to play as the headline band and the posters have been posted locally and in Ukiah. Smaller posters (8 1/2 X 11) will also be available soon. The Corvette will be parked on the grounds and a battery of ticket sellers is now being recruited. Sponsors are also being sought for the event. A planning meeting was announced for 5:00, June 27th at the Headlands Cafe. 


d) Candlelight Inn Tour:  Mina explained that MUSE has been asked to take over the organization of the event and she is working on the prospect of involving more non MUSE Board people in this activity. A chairperson is being sought for the event. 


e) Bar-B-Que @ MacCallum House: July 2 from noon to 4:00: Jed was not present at the meeting but submitted an e-mail which detailed an impressive number of wineries participating. It also included a sign-up sheet for volunteers needed  to fill numerous tasks for the activity. Mina passed this sheet around. The Big Band will be featured and the Corvette will be parked in a prominent place. The proceeds of the wine auction will go toward supporting the Anderson Valley music program. Deena will send out an E-Mail to the staff asking for volunteers. 


f) Fourth of July Parade: The Corvette will be entered in the parade. Signing for the event is needed  as well as volunteers to sell Corvette tickets. People (with identifying buttons) are needed to work the crowd. Lucinda reported that the Corvette is signed up as an entry in the 4th of July Parade in Mendocino. Deena suggested decorating the car float with an Hawaiian theme in keeping with the 2nd place prize of a week in Hawaii. This will be discussed further at the Corvette Committee Friday morning meetings.



g) Corvette Summer: There was some discussion about the lack of progress of the Corvette Summer Project. Lucinda reported 634 tickets sold to date, including the donations from Tomek. At this point the parent mailing offering a free ticket for every two sold has elicited 27 respondents. The Corvette has been in town once to date with a second appearance scheduled for the weekend of June 25/26. Ann Birdsell, Rod Jones, and Don K volunteered to fill some of the time slots. The sales packet is located at Out of This World and the car is in Eric’s garage.  (For a more definitive progress report on the state of the Corvette Project, see Lucinda’s and Ron’s E-mail exchange of June 29th.)

. 6) Old Business:


a) Mendocino Film Festival: In response to concerns raised by members of the MUSE Board following the action taken at the May MUSE Board meeting,

Mina reported that she had spoken further to Keith Brandman and indicated to him that for a number of reasons it would not be appropriate for MUSE to act as the parent organization for the Mendocino Film Festival. In the discussion it was made clear that the Film Festival Committee should not consider this as a lack of support. Rather, Board members suggested a number of ways that  MUSE and the Film Festival could cooperate in the future. 

   MSC Deena,Don) To rescind the MUSE offer which had been approved at the May 26 MUSE meeting to act as the 501 (e) (3) fiscal agent for the Mendocino Film Festival and to use the MUSE tax ID number. Muse expresses its willingness to collaborate with the Mendocino Film Festival as opportunities arise in the future. 
7) New Business:  


Letter to the Mendocino Music Festival: It was suggested that MUSE send a letter to the Mendocino Music Festival thanking them for the support and cooperation with the Save the Music Program (The David Grisman Concert) Anne Ruprecht will draft the letter and work with Ron in getting it sent to the Mendocino Music Festival Board. 

8) Policy Items:



a) Board Development Committee Report:  There was considerable discussion about the questions in the Board Development Committee Report. (For reference the Board Development Committee’s report recommendations are listed in italics.)
1) Should the make-up of the MUSE trustees be changed? If changed, should it become more structured, less structured, or should it stay the same ? If it becomes more structured, what should that structure look like ? What criteria should be adopted for trustees? What skills are desirable in trustees ?
 The Board discussed recruitment of MUSE Board members and officers. It was suggested that an analysis be made of the types of skills and experience needed on the Board and that future Board members be sought with the skills necessary to the operation of MUSE. The skills needed have not been identified. It was suggested that a mechanism be established to attract new trustees from a broad spectrum of the community and that a statement be publicized that MUSE is looking for persons to serve on the Advisory Committee. Another suggestion was that regional representatives might be asked to serve specifically as representatives from the Comptche, Albion, and Elk areas. (this is probably a by-law addition)   Ray suggested that the Advisory Committee be expanded  to allow more people to participate in the activities.    

The Board Development Committee agreed that the structure should remain the same. The trustees should consist of a balanced representation of parents, administration, staff, and community members but striking the need for equal representation. This (would) necessitate a by-law change. Instead of the roles of the individual members we discussed the traits they might have which included care about the issues, economic development skills, networking skills, good thinkers, and well respected in the community (education and otherwise).
2) How should decisions be made ? Should subcommittees be established to do the work with recommendations being brought back to the Board ?
Discussion centered around whether such an organization would be for review, approval, and evaluation of grants awarded or for fund raising activities. The question of an overall grant vetting committee was raised again.  Ron pointed out that the use of committees to support various fund raising activities  is already an existing practice. 

The Board Development Committee agreed that there should be more stress on committee work and not so much done by trustees. This would broaden the involvement in the organization and help recruit trustees (less micromanagement). We did not elaborate on a structure for the committee model. Some good models we already have in place are Benefit Dinner, Corvette committee, and Fun Fair.
3) What should be the terms of office for the officers  and members of the Board?  What should be the role of the advisory members ?  There was discussion about the length of a Trustee’s term and whether or not Officers’ terms should be staggered. Ray suggested that better use of advisory members to accomplish specific tasks would be like an intern training ground for future trustees. 

 The Board Development Committee agreed that terms of the officers should stay the same but terms should be staggered to avoid losing experienced trustees all at once. The terms would be 3 years instead of 2 (This would require a change in  the bylaws). The role of the advisory committee was discussed and it was decided they fulfill a useful role to be called upon when needed. It is important to identify the strengths of these individuals so we can use their skills more effectively. An additional item we discussed was that trustees should be the "eyes and ears" of the schools both within the school community and in the outside community. This would provide more outreach to both.
Mina reminded the group that she would soon be coming to the end of her term as president and Don reminded the group that he had accepted the role of Secretary for one year only. 

9) Recommended changes to the by-laws: The following by-law changes were recommended for consideration: (Changes in the by-laws can be accomplished  with a 2/3 vote of all the trustees. Changes are detailed in italics.)
 4) MUSE shall be made up of trustees consisting of parents, administration, staff, and community members at large of no less than eleven (11) and no more than fifteen (15) members. The trustees will strive for an equally balanced representation  of from  teachers/staff/administration and parents/community members. In addition there will be an Advisory Committee of community members actively supporting the work of MUSE. 

 5) The officers of MUSE shall be trustees and shall consist of a president, vice president, secretary, and treasurer, Officers shall serve for two three years with terms being staggered  Election of officers will be held in September of each year. 

10) Announcements:


a) Mina announced that she would be working on a MUSE Handbook over the summer. This will include a yearly calendar of events and activities and obligations of Trustee members. She also indicated that a workshop meeting should be scheduled to develop a MUSE budget and plan a yearly calendar. 


b) The July Summer meeting is scheduled for Friday, July 29th  Note: The meeting location  and date  has been changed to the Ulatowski's House. 

(Sunday, August 14th)

Business meeting: 4:00 - 6:00
Potluck Dinner @ 6:00

11) Adjournment of Meeting:

(MSC Deena, Anne,) That the meeting be adjourned at 5:15.








Respectfully Submitted, 









Don Kirkpatrick









Secretary

